SUMMER SCHOOL OF BIBLE STUDY
For June 1907, just before he left for America, Joseph Kemp invited Dr. James M. Gray, D.D., Dean of the Moody Bible Institute of Chicago, to visit the Chapel. He preached at both of the Chapel’s regular services on Sunday 2nd June and commenced the Summer School of Bible Study (distinguished from the weekly School of Bible Study), on the Sunday afternoon. His address for that is in the Record 1907, pp. 101–4. He then continued the Summer School from Monday through to Friday, at 3 pm and 8 pm daily. Ministers from all parts of Scotland were invited to spend the week in Edinburgh and they were given hospitality with Chapel members. The afternoon sessions were devoted to Synthetic Studies in the Epistle to the Romans, through which Dr. Gray led the meeting by the simple method for which he was so popular among his students in Chicago. In the afternoon the Chapel was always comfortably filled and in the evening ‘as largely attended as our building would permit’.  The Chapel seated 750. (Record 1907, p 100), 

In the evenings, Dr. Gray gave popular lectures on doctrinal themes which were the issues of the day - Is Jesus God or Man?, Who was first saved, and how?, The Secret of Assurance, or Is Salvation a Certainty?, The Secret of Service, or Is the Holy Spirit a Person? (text at Record 1909, pp. 35–6 and 63–9), and Have we any ground of Authority, or Is the Bible the Word of God? The Record pub​lished several of these addresses and the first, ‘Is Jesus God or Man?’, was described as ‘a tremendous counterblast to the New Theology, which  made one feel how flimsy is the foundation on which the pioneers of the new propaganda build.’
 A synopsis of the five afternoon addresses was printed in the Record over the remaining months of the year (pp. 118, 133, 149, 166 and 182) and the first of the evening addresses in the following year (1908, pp. 61 – 64).  

Dr. Gray returned to conduct another Summer School of Bible Study from 17 to 26 May 1908. (Record 1908, pp. 57 (earlier dates anticipated), 59 (other dates anticipated), 74 and 90. Numbers were less than in 1907. ‘The time of the year was the very worst for a special mission.  The term time in Scotland finds everybody fully em​ployed. Yet the meetings n the whole were very encouraging. The afternoon meetings of the first week never rose to those of last year and the even​ing meetings remained fairly stationary. The second week, however, things took a turn for the better. The Doctor gave a course of addresses on the “Hidden things of darkness”. Never were messages more timely.  He dealt with Spiritualism, Hypnotism, Christian Science, The Mystery of Suffering and the Gift of Tongues.’ Two of his addresses were reproduced in the Record 1908, pages 76–9 and 108–11, but he requested that the others should not be published in the Record as he intended to issue them in book form shortly. (Record 1908, pp. 90–1). The Synod Hall was taken for the two Sunday evenings.
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